                          St. Mary’s Immaculate Conception Parish
                                  Council of Catholic Women
                                                    Minutes
                                                April 5, 2022
Present:  Pat Panarese, Dottie Izard, Melody Hernan, Caroline Zimmer, Zella Fitts, Jan Rose, Pat Yates, and Rose Rankin.
Pat Panarese opened the meeting at 5:30p.m. and led us in our opening prayer.
Dottie Izard provided our refreshments.
Reports
Secretary:  The members read the minutes silently. The minutes were approved.
Treasurer:  There was no written report submitted.  Caroline Zimmer reported that the check book balance is $8, 989.91.  Pat Panarese gave Caroline receipts.  She also stated that today she deposited $218.59.  This included checks from Hughey for $56.00 and $57.59 for funeral luncheon meat.  Caroline explained that she is working on a new method of record keeping for herself using excel.  She plans to share her records with Pat Panarese quarterly.
Funeral Luncheons:  We had luncheon for the family of Ray Shelton.
Sunshine:  Zella Fitts volunteered to be our Sunshine person.  Please give her the information for anyone needing a get-well card.  
Mary’s Table:  Jan Rose reported that they will concentrate on gift items for communion and confirmation.
New Business
Fundraising:  Caroline Zimmer explained an idea for a new fundraiser.  She suggested we have a Chili Cookoff.  This was discussed and additional suggestions were made for the event.  We also discussed the Taste of St. Mary’s and compared the two events.    
Bills:  Pat Panarese reported we have no new bills.
Easter:  Pat Panarese discussed Easter gift for nursing home residents.  We decided to go forward with shopping for the items, preparing the baskets/or gift bags, and delivering them.
Fudge:  We discussed repeating our Fudge Sale for Mother’s Day weekend.  We decided to sell $3.00 boxes after Mass on May 7th and May 8th.  Volunteers making fudge include Pat Panarese, Zella Fitts, Melody Hernan, Pat Yates, Rose Rankin, Dottie Izard, and Jan Rose.  Pat has plenty of boxes and Zella will provide a decorative attachment for Mother’s Day.
Elections:  An election for CCW officers will be held in September 2022.  We will provide information for this in the church bulletin.  Nominations will be accepted in August and a ballot prepared for the election.  
Our next meeting will be August 2, 2022, at 5:30p.m.
The hostess will be Melody Hernan.
Pat Panarese closed the meeting at 7:00p.m. and led us in prayer.

